MINUTES – May 24, 2010
WOODVILLE VILLAGE COUNCIL – REGULAR MEETING

Minutes of the Regular Meeting of Woodville Village Council held on Monday, May 24, 2010 in Council Chambers at Town Hall at 7:00pm.  Present at Roll Call were Mayor Rich Harman, Clerk-Treasurer Barb Runion, Council Members – Jeff Tate, Judy Karchner, Denny Fetzer, Joe Riffle, and Stephanie Rizor, Solicitor Bob Kuhlman, Village Administrator Bob Rickard, Chief Roy Whitehead, Karen Schepman, Deb Wallace, Doug Nusser of Poggemeyer Design Group(PDG), and Dave Miller. Council member Ty Tracy was excused. Riffle was excused from the meeting at 7:25p.m
Mayor Rich Harman called the meeting to order and led the pledge to the flag.

Minutes of the Regular Meeting and Finance Committee meeting on May 10 were approved as presented.
AUDIENCE PARTICIPATION-   Doug Nusser of PDG presented the results of the bids received on May 19, 2010 for the Well Field Improvements Rebid-Contract A & Alternate. Jamison Well Drilling, Inc.  submitted the lowest bid for Contract A of $412,931.58. Nusser recommended the contract be awarded to Jamison Well Drilling, Inc. for the Base Bid and Alternate Bid in the amount of $412,931.58. Council discussed the costs associated with the Alternate Bid which included fencing the entire Well Field area. Council requested that Rickard explore other fencing companies.  Riffle made a motion to award, by Ordinance, the Well Field Improvements project to Jamison Well Drilling, Inc. for the base bid only amount of $396,238.50, Rizor second. VOTE-Yeas-Riffle, Rizor, Fetzer, Karchner, and Tate. Nays- None. MOTION CARRIED 5-0.
Mr. Nusser reported the Sewer Separation Project has been advertised for Bid, and the Bid opening is scheduled for June 29 at 2:00p.m. at the Town Hall.

Dave Miller presented pictures of vehicles parked on Ash St. that are blocking the driveways on the street. Ash St. is a dead end street, and residents are using the street as additional parking. Chief Whitehead suggested signs be posted to manage the parking spaces on one side of the street. Riffle made a motion to allow signs to be posted on Ash Street, Fetzer second. VOTE-Yeas-Riffle, Fetzer, Karchner, Rizor, and Tate. Nays- None. MOTION CARRIED 5-0.
Mr. Miller, on behalf of the Woodville Volunteer Fire Department, requested a section in the next newsletter. Runion replied the next newsletter will be sent out in June, and the information should be sent to her by the second week in June.
CORRESPONDENCE- None
OLD BUSINESS- None.
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REPORTS:
ADMINISTRATIVE & PERSONNEL- Riffle - No report. 
Riffle requested that during future projects, we ask contractors to be respectful of resident’s property. Riffle received complaints from residents during the raw waterline project on the condition their yards and the access allowed to their driveways.
PUBLIC WORKS & MAINTENANCE – Karchner requested the controller on the light at Main and Walnut be adjusted. Karchner has witnessed that there is not enough time to safely cross Main St. Signs will be hung to inform walkers that they must press the button to activate the light. If the light changes by traffic activation there is not enough time to cross. Runion will address this in the next newsletter.
Karchner reported the Woodville Business Association will be reorganizing to include the entire community.

Nigel Davis has been asked to consider donating a lot that is available in the Woodpointe development to the Village to be developed into a park and playground area.
ENVIRONMENTAL & COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT – Rizor reported that there are no speed limit signs on North St., and requested a 25mph sign be placed on the street.
FINANCE – Tate made a motion to adopt Finance Ordinance #1495 in the amount of $119,624.93, Rizor second. VOTE-Yeas-Tate, Rizor, Fetzer, and Karchner. Nays- None. MOTION CARRIED 4-0.  
PUBLIC SAFETY- Tate – No report.
RECREATION & PARKS DEVELOPMENT – Fetzer reported the cost for the Water Safety Instructors (WSI) certification is $150.00 each. They require 5 certified instructors to perform swim lessons, and have 2 returners that are certified. Fetzer made a motion to allow the WSI certification for 3 additional employees at $150.00 each, Karchner second. VOTE-Yeas-Fetzer, Karchner, Rizor, and Tate. MOTION CARRIED 4-0.  
Fetzer reported the pool manager, Kaylee Paul, has asked for a quote from Blackbird Embroidery for staff T-shirts. Ms. Paul would also like to purchase one pair of shorts for each of the 5 rec. helpers, to allow for a more uniformed appearance.  

Karchner made a motion to allow the purchase of the shorts for the pool staff, Fetzer second. VOTE-Yeas-Karchner, Fetzer, Rizor, and Tate.  MOTION CARRIED 4-0.  
VILLAGE ADMINISTRATOR – Bob Rickard reported: 
· NEW PROJECTS: 
· Fire Hydrants: The Sandusky County Inmate Program will be painting the hydrants.
· Pool: The annual maintenance plan will begin next week to have the pool ready for the 2010 season. 
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· PROJECT UPDATE:
· Pool: The pool will open on June 5th. The Health Department’s annual inspection will be on May 28.
· Water tower greasing: Waiting on contractor to set the date to begin.
· Line work: AMP representative, Bob Rumbaugh will return on May 25 to complete this project.
· Raw Water Line Construction – R.A. Bores has completed the resurfacing of the alleys.
· Traffic light upgrade – Valley Electric has installed the camera upgrades at the Walnut and Main St. location. The controller has also been installed at the Lime and First.
· Utility building expansion – Scott Schroeder of Poggemeyer Design Group (PDG) has completed the architectural and structural designs for the project. Waiting on the mechanical and electrical designs.
· GRANTS:  
· The Ottawa, Sandusky, Seneca (OSS) Solid Waste District funding money will be used to purchase benches for the downtown business area. Jeff Scheff, the owner of The Mortise & Tenon will work with Kris Gerwin on this project.
· OTHER: 
· The annual fire hydrant flushing will be scheduled the 1st week of June.
· The mosquito sprayer will be calibrated on June 10.
· Temple furniture building: Waiting on quote from Matt Tille for demolition.
· The Part-time mowers have started. 
POLICE DEPARTMENT – Chief Roy Whitehead reminded all of the Memorial Day Parade on Monday May 31 at 8:30a.m.
CLERK-TREASURER-Runion –No report.
 MAYOR’S REPORT- Mayor Harman reported the Sandusky County Leadership Program met with Chief Whitehead, Bob Rickard and himself at Busdiecker Park for a  short presentation about the Village.
EXECUTIVE SESSION- Karchner made a motion to enter into executive session at 7:45pm to discuss the purchase of property, Rizor second. VOTE-Yeas-Karchner, Rizor, Fetzer, and Tate. Nays-None. MOTION CARRIED 4-0.

Present in executive session: Mayor Harman, Runion, Karchner, Rizor, Fetzer, Tate, Kuhlman, and Rickard.

Karchner made a motion to enter into open session at 7:53p.m.
Mayor Harman adjourned the meeting at 7:55p.m.
                                                                                    ______________________ 




                                                     Mayor Richard A. Harman

____________________________
Barbara J. Runion, Clerk-Treasurer



                                                                                                                             

